
 
 

 

  

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 

The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information. 
 

Melbourne, 27 June 2013 
 

Australia – Victoria 
 

No. 091T – 2013 
 

Port of Port Phillip  

 

Half Moon Bay & Black Rock 

Installation of New Aids to Navigation / Removal of Redundant Aids to Navigation 
 

 

Date: Immediate  
 

Details: Mariners are advised of the installation of new aids to navigation (piles) and 

the removal of redundant aids to navigation, between Half Moon Bay  and 

the near shore area at Black Rock between approx.37°57.897’S, 145°0.494’E 

and 37°58.563’S, 145°0.74’E. 

 

The new aids to navigation are to mark the offshore extent of the new 

Boating & Swimming Zones, 5 Knot speed limit, No Vessels (swimming only) 

zones and revised navigation marks. 

 

Marine operations plant will include pile driving barge & equipment and 

support vessels and may include diving operations. 

 

On water plant will be lit to IALA standards from sunset to sunrise. 

 

Mariners are advised to navigate with extreme caution within the vicinity 

of the works and the changed aids to navigation. 

 

Charts & Publications  

Affected:  AUS 143, 155, 158 

 

Further Notice: A Further Notice will be issued.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

If you require any further information please contact Parks Victoria on 13 1963 

 

 

 

Ledene Ellis 

Manager Maritime Infrastructure 

Melbourne Region 

 

Further information regarding the new Boating Zones at:  

http://parkweb.vic.gov.au/park-management/bay-and-waterways-management/boating-zones 
 

If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 

noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au or visit www.parks.vic.gov.au to view Notices/ information. 


